STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
Division of Remediation, Oak Ridge Office
761 Emory Valley Road
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

February 19, 2025

Mr. Roger Petrie

Federal Facility Agreement Manager

Oak Ridge Office for Environmental Management
U.S. Department of Energy

P.O. Box 2001

Oak Ridge, TN 37831

Dear Mr. Petrie

RE: Addendum to the Final Zone 1 Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study for a
Supplemental Ecological Evaluation at the East Tennessee Technology Park, Oak Ridge,
Tennessee (DOE/OR/01-2561&D3/A1/R1)

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) Division of
Remediation, Oak Ridge Office (DoR-OR) is in receipt of the U.S. Department of Energy
(DOE) letter dated January 8, 2025, transmitting the above referenced document. DoR-OR
received the transmittal the same day. TDEC has completed a review of DOE responses to
TDEC comments and deems them adequate. Pursuant to the Federal Facility Agreement
(FFA) for the Oak Ridge Reservation, TDEC approves the document as final.

This letter meets the FFA review cycle protocol of 60 days for the subject document.
Questions or comments concerning the contents of this letter should be directed to Randy
Hoffmeister at the above address or by phone at (865) 985-2513.

Sincerely
Digitally signed by Randy

Ra n dy YO un 9 ;thjen:gzozs.ou 911:04:56
-05'00'

Randy C. Young

FFA Project Manager

Division of Remediation - Oak Ridge Office



eEs

XC:

Joanna Hardin, DOE

Mark McIntosh, DOE

Sam Scheffler, DOE

Samantha Urquhart-Foster, EPA
Constance Jones, EPA

Tanya Salamacha, UCOR

Sid Garland, UCOR

Brianna Humphrey, UCOR
OREM Mailroom

ORSSAB

Wade Creswell, ORRCA
Amy Fitzgerald, ORRCA
Terry Frank, ORRCA

Warren Gooch, ORRCA

Mr. Roger Petrie
February 19, 2025
Page 2 of 2



